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S410-2006 Reporting student achievement in 

2007 and 2008 
For planning purposes schools are reminded that they are required to use the new student report cards to report student achievement to parents in 2007 and beyond.  The only exceptions to this relate to:

· Students with disabilities and some students for whom English is a Second Language. For further details about reporting the achievement of these students refer to the student report cards website http://www.sofweb.vic.edu.au/studentreports/
· Accredited senior secondary programs such as VCE and VCAL. Student achievement in these programs will continue to be reported on as previously.

The following minimum requirements exist with respect to reporting student achievement against the Victorian Essential Learning Standards (VELS) in 2007 and 2008.

2007

The minimum expectation in 2007 is that student achievement will be assessed and reported against the VELS for at least the following domains:

· English

· Mathematics

· Health & Physical Education

· ICT 

· Personal Learning 

· Civics & Citizenship 

· The Humanities  

· Economics 

· Geography 

· History 

· Communication 

For other areas of learning (eg LOTE, Technology, The Arts, Science) schools may choose whether to report achievement against the VELS, or to continue to report against the CSFII outcomes.  Examples of how to use the new report card to report achievement against CSF II outcomes can be downloaded from the new student report cards website: http://www.sofweb.vic.edu.au/studentreports/index.htm
2008

In 2008 all schools will report student achievement against all domains of the VELS.  There will be no reporting of achievement against CSF II outcomes. 

Reporting software

Schools may choose to use the DE&T (QuickVic) software to produce new student report cards or software from a commercial supplier.  For more information on the QuickVic software and training that is currently underway, contact Andrew Cox, cox.andrew.j@edumail.vic.gov.au or ph: 9637 2331.  Details of QuickVic software training that will be available in 2007 will be provided in a Circular to Schools early in term 1, 2007. 

Progression points and Assessment Maps

These key resources, which are designed to support teachers in making judgments about student achievement, can be downloaded from http://vels.vcaa.vic.edu.au/assessment/index.html.  A range of further resources and advice to support teacher assessment are available on the student learning website: http://www.sofweb.vic.edu.au/blueprint/fs1/assessment.htm
New report cards advice and support 

Frequently asked questions, sample report cards, presentations and advice for staff and parents, and more information about the software can be downloaded from: http://www.sofweb.vic.edu.au/studentreports/index.htm
For further information contact: assessment.reporting@edumail.vic.gov.au
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